
PTO Meeting Minutes  
3/10/2021 

 Meeting called to order at 7:17pm by PTO president, Danilelle Dunbar; 2nd by Misty 
Glorioso 

 Treasurer's Report 
o $500 to the school to sponsor author and illustrator for Winfield Reads 

 Principal's Report 
o Thank you for helping pay for Winfield Reads.  Great week! 
o This Thursday and Friday will be asynchronous learning so teachers can prepare 

for the start of 4 day in-person 
  Reorganize rooms to reflect number of kids 
 County will update list of homerooms with more than 15 children once a 

week 
 Thank you for the flowers - much appreciated 
 Sad news - Liz Brock, Winfield staff member passed away - in lieu of flowers, family is 

asking for a donation to the Special Olympics in her memory 
 Upcoming - shift back to 4 days in-person with virtual learning on Wednesday 

o Children will continue to use lockers 
o Will be able to use playground equipment 
o Purell stations will still be available - encourage students to use prior and after 

touching things 
o Water filling stations will be available; water fountains will remain closed 
o Continue to have free breakfast that can be eaten in the classroom 
o Lunch will be in the cafeteria - will be using tables that marked off for spaciing 

 Chick-Fil-A (Stacy H. ) - Had CFA night still waiting for total earned.  Mark calendar for 
4/12 for the next CFA night 

 Book Fair (Danielle/Rodney) - 3/5 - 3/18 
o 83 books sold; $664  
o Need to promote more!! 
o Katie offered to send any updated in for thru Messenger to promote the Book Fair 

 We will have a full Executive Board for next year (2021 - 2022).  We will vote at our 
May meeting 

 Remember to scan Box Tops and use Amazon Smiles 
o Made $300 from Q4 2020 thru Amazon Smiles 

 Open Discussion 
o Steph Clemens has tried to up vitural assemblies for 2nd, 3rd, and 5th grads but 

has been unsuccessful 
o Elizabeth Brilhart offered to send Steph the link for the Science Center 

 Attendance prize winners - Beth Hogg, Elizabeth Blocher, and Elizabeth Brilhart 
 President Danielle Dunbar adjourned the meeting at 7:40pm 
 Next meeting April 14th 

 


